
 

 

November 21, 2014 

 

 

 

M E M O R A N D U M         2014-29 

 

 

TO:  License Plate Issuing Officials 

 

FROM: Sherry Helms, Registration Unit  

  Motor Vehicle Division 

 

SUBJECT: Governor Proclamation Related to Stillman College Distinctive License Plates  

 

 

Under the authority of Section 32-6-53, Code of Alabama 1975, and pursuant to the issuance of a proclamation 

of emergency under date of November 19, 2014, by Governor Robert Bentley, the State of Alabama through its 

Department of Revenue along with Stillman College will redesign and reissue the Stillman College distinctive 

license plates before the expiration of the five year period.  Please find attached a copy of the proclamation. 

 

In accordance with this proclamation, Stillman College has decided to discontinue the sales of their distinctive 

license plates effective December 1, 2014.  The Stillman College distinctive license plates will not be available 

for renewal or new issuance as of December 1, 2014, until such time that the Department along with Stillman 

College can approve a newly designed plate to make available for issuance.  On December 1, 2014, please 

ensure all current design Stillman College license plates are removed from your shelves and held for audit 

purposes. 

 

Additional details regarding the issuance of the newly designed plate will be provided before the new plates 

become available for issuance. 

 

If you have any questions regarding this matter, please contact the Motor Vehicle Division at:  

tags@revenue.alabama.gov or (334) 242-9006. 

 

Attachment 
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